Distance Learning Advisory Committee
Minutes
November 4, 2008, 3:30 p.m.

Raburn Wing, Room 305

Chris Maynard called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.

Members present: Larry Adams, Paulette Alexander, Courtney Balentine, Wanda Bradford, Bonnie Coats, Debbie Chaffin, Tim Collins, Wendy Darby, Bruce Gordon, Sherri Hester, Randall Horn, Katie Kinney, Linda Lewis, John McGee, Chris Maynard, Chair, Mark Puckett, Stephen Putman, Leigh Thompson, B.J. Wilson
Members absent: Anna Veal
Guests: Craig Robertson
1. The minutes from the last meeting (October 7, 2008) were approved.  
   Craig Robertson was introduced as an ex officio, non-voting liaison from the Academic and Student 

   Affairs Committee. 

2. Subcommittee Reports were given.
A. (Vendor Subcommittee) John McGee reported that the webpage for the 2009 Best Practices conference is up: http://distance.una.edu/conference/ An email will be sent to the campus announcing the date and conference website. The site can be set up to allow proposal/paper  submissions. The committee discussed the amount of space needed for vendor displays.
B. (Program Subcommittee) Tim Collins circulated a draft “Call for Papers” and asked for feedback from the full committee. The committee discussed the possibility of offering a small stipend for presenters to encourage participation. Chris Maynard will ask the Provost about this suggestion. It was decided that the Program Subcommittee would handle the review of proposals/papers.
3. Chris Maynard gave an update on the Distance Learning & Online Degree Program Feasibility Study. In order to prepare a comprehensive report, the subcommittee working on this task plans to talk with every program/department on campus and identify courses being offered online and to identify areas for potential growth. The report should be ready by early spring.
4. Bruce Gordon was appointed chair of the subcommittee charged with conducting a comparison study of Learning Management Systems. Other members of this subcommittee are: Courtney Balentine (SGA), Wanda Bradford (College of Nursing), Randall Horn (Staff Representative) Sara Huntley (IT), Katie Kinney (College of Education), John McGee (Educational Technologies), Craig Robertson (Art & Sciences), and Andy Taylor (Library). This group will be considering the strengths and weaknesses of each system evaluated, including the following issues:
1. Cost

2. Integration with Sungard/Luminis/Portal/Banner
3. Reporting capabilities
4. Standards compliance exporting/reusability/modularity 

5. Product availability (LMS current capability)

6. Stability of tech support/administration

7. Use of the LMS in face-to-face and DL classes

8. Hosting (onsite or off-site)

9. Experiences of Peer Institutions
5. Other Business: 
Debbie Chaffin asked for the support of the committee in inviting speakers to give Tegrity presentations to the campus community. She has spoken with the Provost and he agreed to provide monetary support (travel expenses).  She will check the availability of dates and times and try to set the program for sometime in February 2009. 
Wanda Bradford circulated the Online Nursing Department – Report to the DL Advisory Committee.

Craig Robertson introduced the issue of fee structure for DL students.  The committee discussed the existing fees for DL students including out of state tuition charges, tuition rates for online MBA and Nursing students, courses designations (online degree program vs. online class, etc…), and how online and traditional students are coded. 

Craig Robertson asked the committee to consider issues related to student life for online majors (student services, student involvement, career services, library, etc…). It was agreed that these issues could be addressed as part of the Distance Learning & Online Degree Program Feasibility Study.
6. The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Leigh Thompson

